

Town of Danvers Engineering Division

Stephen M. King, Jr., P.E. | Town Engineer 1 Burroughs Street, Danvers, Massachusetts 01923 | p: 978-777-2668 | f. 978-774-5623 www.danversma.gov | sking@danversma.gov

Town Manager's Ones

September 6, 2022

SEP -6 ZUZZ

Danvers, MA

NOTICE

Dear Resident,

As a result of sealed bids opened on June 24th, 2021; a contract has been awarded to Aqua Line Utility Inc., 1283 Washington Street, Weymouth, MA 02189; for construction of the Danvers Rail Trail Extension-Beaver Brook Bridge. The contractor will be performing these improvements under the supervision of the Town's Engineering Division.

The major components of the work will consist of, but is not limited to; construction of a timber bridge structure, embankment stabilization, wooden guard rails and a stone dust pathway

Aqua Line Inc., is scheduled to mobilize heavy construction equipment, traffic control barrels and barriers during the week of September 19th, 2022. The construction working times will be Monday through Friday 7:00am to 4:00pm. All schedules are weather dependent.

The contractor will work closely with the Danvers Engineering Division, to minimize any disturbances while work is occurring on the trail. Due to the nature of this type of construction, you may experience some temporary inconveniences such as noise, vibrations, dust or temporary obstruction of access to the trail, when the contractor enters and exits the trail from Hobart Street and Beaver Park Road. We ask for your patience and cooperation while the contractor is working on the trail.

In advance, thank you for your patience and cooperation during the Danvers Rail Trail extension improvements project. As the construction proceeds, we will keep you informed as to any changes or key milestones of the project that may occur.

Should you have any questions or need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact the Danvers Engineering Division at (978) 777-2668 x3635.

Sincerely

Stephen M. King, Jr., P.E.

Town Engineer

Cc:

Steve Bartha, Town Manager

David Lane, Director of Public Works

Aaron Henry, Director of Land Use and Economic Development

Rob Dever, Director of Operations

Renee Hunter, Civil Engineer III

Henry Clarke, Civil Engineer, II

Scott Vesey, Superintendent Water and Sewer

File

